KENT STATE

Undergraduate Council Minutes

Meeting Minutes
March 16, 2007

Present:

Carol Bersani, Natalie Caine-Bish, Dale Curry, Lettie Gonzalez, Averil McClelland, Anne
Morrison, Kimberly Peer, Alexa Sandmann, William Kist, and Charity Snyder. Also
attending were guests: Mary Ann Devine, Ellen Glickman, Mark Lyberger, Aaron
Mulrooney and Recorder Deborah Burnsworth.

Opening:

C. Snyder (facilitating in the absence of J. Arhar) opened the meeting at 10:05 a.m. in Room
305 White Hall.

A. Items of Business

Minutes
A motion to accept the January 19, 2006 meeting minutes as amended was made by A.
Sandmann, seconded by N. Caine-Bish and unanimously approved.

Establish Two New Courses in Recreation, Park and Tourism Management (RPTM) (Mary
Ann Devine)

M. Devine presented proposals to establish the following courses: 1) Introduction to
Community Inclusion of Individuals with Disabilities RTPM 26001, and 2) Principles and
Methods of Community Inclusion (RPTM 46001). These proposals are for establishing two
elective courses focused on people with disabilities.

Although there were some concerns voiced regarding staffing issues in the RPTM program
and the establishment of these two new courses it was determined that we needed to
distinguish between the School level issues and that of the Undergraduate Council. M.
Devine was asked to summarize the merit of the curriculum after the faculty discussion had
ended. She summarized the benefit of the two courses and the council was asked to take this
back to their faculty for review and discussion. The proposal will be voted on in the April
meeting.

Revision of Athletic Training Education Program (ATTR) (Kim Peer)

This proposal would revise curriculum to increase academic credit for ATTR 45040, 15092,
25092, 35092 and 45292 from two to three credits. It would also add Introduction to the
Profession (ATTR15001) and Exercise Leadership (PEP35022). The following courses




would be deleted: Computer Applications in Recreation and Sport (LEST/RPTM26000),
Introduction to PE — Fitness (PEP15010), Exercise and Weight Control (PEB12424) and
Lifetime Fitness (PEB 10035).

The proposal includes deleting Computer Applications in Recreation and Sport
(LEST/RPTM 26000), Introduction to PE — Fitness (PEP 15010), Exercise and Weight
Control (PEB 12424) and Lifetime Fitness (PEB 10035).Deleting these courses will free up
credit hours for newly required major content.

This proposal was approved last year however the paperwork did not make its way through
the entire curricular process, so it is back to the committee for review again.

A. McClelland moved to waive the second hearing on the proposal, A. Morrison seconded
same. A motion was made by A. Morrison to accept the proposal, A. Sandmann seconded
the motion and it was unanimously approved.

Proposal to Revise Sports Medicine Minor (ATTR) (Kim Peer)

K. Peer reviewed the proposal summary to revise the Sports Medicine Minor curriculum.
The revised curriculum would change Human Anatomy and Physiology I, II (PEP 25057 and
25058) as a replacement for Human Anatomy (PEP 25051). Additionally, academic credit
for ATTR 45040 would increase from two to three credits. Advanced Assessment
Techniques (ATTR 35037) will be added to the minor to address neurological and general
medical conditions. PEP 35079 (Sport Physiology) will be changed to PEP 45040 (Exercise
Physiology). These changes will revise the minor to reflect the curricular changes that have
occurred in many of the SEL majors and reflect the hours change from 26 to 33 hours.

N. Caine-Bish moved to waive the second hearing of this proposal; A. McClelland seconded
same. A. Morrison moved to approve the proposal, it was seconded by A. Sandmann and
unanimously passed.

Revise Exercise Sciences Concentration in the Physical Education (PEP) Major with options
in Exercise Physiology (PEP DAB) and Exercise Specialist (PEP DCA) (Ellen Glickman)

E. Glickman presented revisions to the Exercise Sciences concentration in the Physical
Education (PEP) Major with options in Exercise Physiology (PEP CBA) and Exercise
Specialist (PEP DCA) to take place in Fall, 2009. The proposed changes will be in keeping
with guidelines set forth with coursework required for the Registered Certified Exercise
Physiologist as determined by the American College of Sports Medicine (ACSM). The
proposal will: 1) Revise the upper division guided electives in the exercise specialist from 13
to 1; 2) Add to Exercise Specialist Option ATTR 45039 Therapeutic Rehab and Athletic
Training 45040 Path and Pharm for Allied Providers, PEP 45070 Electrocardiography for the
Exercise Physiologist; 3) Delete four one credit hour PEB courses from the movement
experiences and add the course 35020 Exercise Leadership (three credits). The movement
will be reduced from eight to seven hours; 4) Keep Exercise Physiology (PEPDBA and
Exercise Specialist PEP DCA) options at a minimum of 121 hours.

E. Glickman will provide an edited catalog page with revisions to L. Froning.
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This proposal was approved last year however the paperwork did not make its way through
the entire curricular process, so it is back to the committee for review again.

A. McClelland moved to waive another reading, K. Peer seconded the motion. A.
McClelland moved to accept the proposal, this was seconded by K. Peer; the proposal was
accepted unanimously.

Establish new concentration in Professional Golf Management within the Sports
Administration Major (SPAD) (Mark Lyberger)

M. Lyberger gave an overview of the proposal to create a new concentration of “Professional
Golf Management” in the Sport Administration major. This proposal had been brought to the
undergrad council one time before however the program was withdrawn pending
entrepreneurial funding. Funding has been denied but since move to Responsibility Centered
Management in 07-08 the Dean feels we can support the new program if external support is
also found. therefore the proposal is being presented again.

As this proposal had been before the council before A. McClelland moved to waive a second
reading and W. Kist seconded same. A. McClelland moved to approve the Professional Golf
Management Program proposal, A. Sandmann seconded the motion; the proposal was
unanimously passed.

Major GPA (Charity Snyder for Joanne Arhar)

C. Snyder stated the Office of Student Services has received almost all the information
regarding program content from the Registrar’s Office regarding what courses constitute the
content GPA within each of the program areas stated on the KAPS report. She will have the
information sent electronically to each of the Program Coordinators for review prior to the
April meeting. This item of business will be carried-over to the next meeting.

Other Business

Prerequisites need to be to Therese Tillett in the Provost’s office by March 19, 2007.

C. Snyder has been in contact with Therese Tillet in the Provost’s Office regarding the issue
of the Advanced Study pre-requisites in Banner. The Registrar’s Office and the banner team
are currently testing some ways to resolve this issue for us and we have been told not to
worry about those courses at this time.

Adjournment
There being no other business A. McClelland moved the meeting be adjourned; A. Sandmann

seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 11:15 a.m.

Next meeting
The next meeting will be held April 27, 2007, 10-12 Room 304 White Hall.

Minutes submitted by: Deborah Burnsworth for Joanne Arhar
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